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TO: MAYOR A. NUTTALL AND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL 

FROM: L. MUNNOCH, PLANNER, EXT. 4416

WARD: ALL

NOTED: M. BANFIELD, RPP, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

M. PROWSE, CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER 

RE: NINE MILE PORTAGE PLAQUE UPDATE

DATE: NOVEMBER 27, 2024

The purpose of this Memorandum is to provide members of Council with an update on motion 24-G-053, 
from March 27, 2024, which states:

“NINE MILE PORTAGE SIGNAGE That staff in the Development Services Department be directed 
to consult with the Ontario Heritage Trust regarding the location, design and content of the signage 
for the Nine Mile Portage and report back to the Heritage Barrie Committee.”

On May 28, 2024, the Nine Mile Portage Plaque was discussed at the Heritage Barrie Committee meeting. 
The attached correspondence from the Ontario Heritage Trust was provided to Committee Members, 
identifying that the sign has been decommissioned and returned to the Ontario Heritage Trust. 

There is a City of Barrie owned installation relating to the Nine Mile Portage in Memorial Square and Meridian 
Place. Further to Staff Report 18-G-175, and as was adopted on September 17, 2018: 

“… the Kiwanis Club of Barrie be recognized with signage in the area of the Nine Mile Portage Tiers 
for a period of 25 years (ending September 30, 2043) to identify the Club’s sponsorship contribution 
of $175,000.”

Comments from the Heritage Barrie Committee indicated a desire to explore making a new application to 
the Ontario Heritage Trust, for a new plaque through its Provincial Plaque Program. The criteria to make 
application are attached, in addition to these criteria, the Ontario Heritage Trust has identified that 
consultation with local indigenous communities would also be required, to support any future application.

To proceed with an application to the Ontario Heritage Trust, there will be staff resources and financial costs 
associated with this work. The Ontario Heritage Trust requires government agencies to contribute the full 
amount of funds associated with the project (as identified in Appendix “B”’). It is unknown at this time what 
the total cost may be.

Any further recommended action would come by way of the Heritage Barrie Committee.

Attachments: Appendix “A” - Letter from Ontario Heritage Trust, dated April 24, 2024
Appendix “B” - Ontario Heritage Trust’s Provincial Plaque Program Criteria Webpage
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APPENDIX “A”
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APPENDIX “B”
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